
 

Fiction (LYRICS) - fake. NmMindstorm (feat. Cailyn) 
 

WILL 
It’s official, this concert is 
going to be the best! 
 

MAYA 
I am so excited, I can’t even tell 
you! I know you’re famous and all. 
But to someone like me, this is 
just… unreal 
 

WILL 
I- uh- wait, what do you mean to 
someone like you?  
 

MAYA 
Before this… I guess I felt 
invisible. I try to act all 
optimistic about everything, but I 
just feel like there’s always this 
part of me that’s telling me… to 
stop trying for other people if 
they never have for me… like maybe 
I should run away… But I don’t, 
cus… I know how it feels to be 
abandoned like that, and if 
there’s even anyone who remotely 
cares about me, I can’t do that to 
them. 
 

WILL 
I ca— 
 

MAYA FAMILY MEMBER 
(From background) 

Millie, could you let the dog in 
the house? 
 

MAYA 
(Under her breath) 



 

That’s for me...  
 

MAYA goes to let in the dog 
 

WILL 
Isn't your name Maya? 
 

MAYA 
Yep. 
 

While MAYA’s away letting in the dog, Will begins looking at her 
bookshelf, and is impressed with how much she reads. Eventually, 
MAYA returns 

 
MAYA 

Oh, haha yeah I tend to read a 
lot.  
 

WILL 
You're basically Matilda. 
 

MAYA 
Well, I've got the parents for it. 
Just waiting for those magic 
powers, ahaha 
Do you like books? 
 

WILL 
In a way… 
 

MAYA 
Finding time to read, and write 
songs, and that kind of thing has 
always been a way for me to clear 
my mind. I can just immerse myself 
in a different story when my real 
one gets… tiring 
 

WILL 
I just felt that. I mean, I- I use 
my songs the same way. It's like I 



 

can write exactly how I feel, and 
I don't have to worry about 
judgment. The world is anything I 
want it to be…  
 

MAYA 
Exactly! 
 
MAYA pauses for a moment, and 
looks at Will 
 

MAYA (CONT’D) 
…Hey, so, uh, do you remember when 
we put up the fliers… before you 
left? 
 

WILL 
Oh, when we… I- yeah, I remember, 
yeah 
 

MAYA 
How… did you feel about that? 
 

WILL 
I liked it, yeah, well y’know, I 
would have. How, uh… how did you 
feel? 
 

Maya smiles 
 

MAYA 
Same here. 
 

The two of them kiss. Music starts playing 
 

WILL 
This feels too good to be true… 
Not too long ago, I was a total no 
one… You probably don’t believe 
that, bu— 
 



 

MAYA cuts him off and puts her hand on his shoulder 
 

MAYA 
Hey… I get it. 
 
I assumed that people didn’t care 
My life would slip away, and I’d 
get left behind 
But finally I feel like someone's 
there 
Could you be the escape… I never 
thought I’d find? 
 

WILL 
I was sure my story wouldn’t 
change 
I’d get to turn the page, but 
never have the pen 
But with you I no longer feel so 
strange 
Now I don’t have to be that nobody 
again 
 

WILL AND MAYA 
Is this just a fairytale I never 
want to end? 
Romances I’ve read like this have 
always been pretend… 
 

WILL 
I'm like Greg and you're my Holly 
Hills 
 

MAYA 
You're Lewis, and I'm Kit 
 

WILL 
Is this how they feel? 
 

WILL AND MAYA 
Is this some sick illusion? 



 

Is this fiction? Is this real? 
 
Will you still be there when I 
move on to the next chapter? 
Promise you won’t let go, I’m 
scared of what comes after 
 
Is this in my head? 
Am I still in bed? 
Am I dreaming? 
 
Is this just a fairytale I never 
want to end? 
Romances I’ve read like this have 
always been pretend… 
 

WILL 
Maybe this is everything it seems 
Not fiction or a dream 
Just you and me 


